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Distinguished Participants,
It is with great pleasure that I welcome all of you on behalf of ITU to this Common Alerting Protocol Implementation Workshop. The ITU is very pleased to co-sponsor this important event with WMO and OASIS.
The ITU is the lead United Nations agency for Information and Communication Technologies (ICT) with a membership of  192 Member States, over 700 private sector entities, academia and research institutes.
ITU, with its highly competent membership and technical expertise, is committed to cooperating with UN family organizations, the private sector, the scientific community and civil society in a joint effort to develop an integrated early warning system based on modern technologies.
ITU’s work takes into account the fact that ICTs can save lives regardless of the nature of the disaster, or where it takes place. This is documented in Resolution 136 from the ITU’s Plenipotentiary Conference (The use of telecommunications/information and communication technologies for monitoring and management in emergency and disaster situations for early warning, prevention, mitigation and relief)
ITU has a very long tradition in assisting governments to efficiently manage spectrum and telecommunication resources and to be prepared to respond in the event of disasters. ITU provides the spectrum for earth monitoring for short-, medium- and long-term disaster forecasting. ITU also plays a fundamental role in defining international standards – what we call Recommendations – that enable emergency responders and public authorities to use ICTs when disasters strike. ITU continues to help countries better prepare for, and to mitigate the impact of, natural disasters.   For example, ITU deployed satellite terminals to support relief and rescue efforts by the government authorities and other humanitarian aid agencies in many countries including recently in Haiti and Japan.
ITU technical standards have been developed to allow networks to provide facilities needed for Emergency Communications, including early warning and disaster relief. Recommendation ITU-T X.1303, the Common Alerting Protocol, is one of the outputs of these standards and we are very pleased to see this Recommendation  at the heart of this workshop’s discussion.
Finally I would like to inform you that ITU is a conformance and interoperability Programme to ensure that different products and services complying with ITU Standards provide a level of interoperability. I am sure this will be welcomed by implementers of the ITU Common Alerting Protocol.
 

I wish you a most productive Workshop that will contribute to the prompt and worldwide implementation of CAP.
Thank you for participating.
